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This News Is Fresh And Hot!!!!!!
I would like to take a moment to congratulate ALL the 2020 grad-
uates from the Village of Stickney, from Kindergarten, to Grade 
School, High School and College.

We would like to welcome our new Chief of Police Jim Sassetti 
to the Village. Jim has already made some big strides within his 
Department, and as always, we want to thank Jim and all the men 
and women of the Stickney Police Department for all they do for 
our community. 

On June 30, 2020, the Village Zoning Board changed the zoning 
on the East side of town. This will allow Hawthorne Race Course to 

now include a CASINO on their property. Thank you to our Zoning Board team with the assistance of 
our Building Inspector Josh Brniak and the Del Galdo Law Group for making this happen.

This Casino Project will be a big asset to our community.  There are three phases to this project. The 
estimated cost to Hawthorne for the first phase is $390 million dollars.  Phase two and three will follow!

The idea of having a casino at Hawthorne has been around for approximately twenty years.  Now the 
State, Hawthorne and our Village are making it happen.

REFRESHING!!!!!!
Other refreshing plans, Public Works has been busy continuing to beautify our parks and other areas 
around town.

The new resurfacing of 45th Street on the South end of town, that took, Trustees Torres and Savo-
poulos and myself three years of VERY HARD work to get two hundred and fifty thousand dollars in 
grant money. It was not an easy task, but we did it. The street was in such bad shape that you could 
have lost a small mini van in some of the potholes.

OLD TYME STICKNEY FAMILY DAY 2020
Unfortunately, due to these challenging and unprecedented times we are in dealing with this pandemic we have decided to 
cancel Stickney Family Day.  This is the first time in many years that there will not be a Family Day.  We cannot get permits for 
food, the state will not issue a liquor license, or certify the inflatables that we book for this event. We will be back next year, 
so mark your calendar for Old Tyme Stickney Family Day 2021, Sunday, September 5th.  

The good news is that we are still able to have the fireworks show at 9:00pm at Veteran’s Memorial Park. Please wear face 
masks and maintain social distancing. Parking will be available in the field by the Ball Park at 4200 Ridgeland Ave.

Have a great rest of your summer and as always if you have a question or concern call one of our Department Heads for 
assistance.

Cool Regards,

Mayor Jeff Walik

From the Desk of 

MAYOR JEFF WALIK
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During the Social Distancing caused by the Covid-19 Pandemic, I was able to do remote learning 
to gather the points needed to accomplish my Master Municipal Clerk designation. This is the 
second of two professional designations offered by the International Institute of Municipal Clerks. I 
already achieved Certified Municipal Clerk status in 2014. Each designation requires 60 advanced 
education points. Points vary by the program taken. The remote learning I was taking earned me 
one point for two hours of learning. My goal is to have the entire 60 points very shortly. In addition, 
I took the FEMA Introduction to the Incident Command System Course. As an elected official, we 
are considered First Responders.

The Covid-19 Pandemic has delayed the schedule with the Census 
count. Stickney still has many people who have not responded to 
their 2020 survey. 

POSTCARD: An additional reminder postcard will be sent to those 
who have not yet responded. This postcard will be scheduled to 
arrive between July 22 and July 28. People are asked to respond 
online, by phone or by mail. Households can respond in English or 
12 other languages. 

PERSONAL VISITS: Census takers will begin visiting households 
that haven’t yet responded beginning August 11 and ending on Oc-
tober 31. Some households that have already responded will have a 
census taker visit as part of quality checks on the census. They want 
to make sure that everyone in a household was counted. All Census 
takers will be trained on social distancing protocols. They follow all 
guidelines using personal protective equipment. 

POST-ENUMERATION SURVEY TO TAKE PLACE SEPTEMBER 23 
TO DECEMBER 22: After a household has already completed the 
2020 Census, census takers will visit a select number of households 
as part of the Census. They will gather the following information: 

• Current residents of the housing unit.

•  People living in the household who may or may not have 
been there on April 1 (Census Day).

•  People who moved out of the household between April 1 
and the time of the interview.

All Census takers have official ID badges that include their name, 
photograph, a U.S. Department of Commerce watermark, and an 
expiration date. Be cautious of people posing as Census employ-
ees. Real Census employees won’t ask for your full Social Security 
number, for money or donations, or for bank or credit card numbers. 

From the Desk of Village Clerk

AUDREY MCADAMS

Update
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La pandemia Covid-19 ha 
retrasado el cronograma 
con el recuento del censo. 
Stickney todavía tiene mu-
chas personas que no han 

respondido a su encuesta 2020.

POSTAL: Se enviará una postal de recordatorio adicional a 
aquellos que aún no han respondido. Se programará que 
esta postal llegue entre el 22 y el 28 de julio. Se les pide 
a las personas que respondan en línea, por teléfono o por 
correo. Los hogares pueden responder en inglés u otros 
12 idiomas.

VISITAS PERSONALES: Los encuestadores comenzarán 
a visitar hogares que aún no han respondido a partir del 11 de agosto y hasta el 31 de octubre. Algunos hogares que ya han 
respondido tendrán una visita de encuestadores como parte de los controles de calidad del Censo. Quieren asegurarse 
de que todos los miembros de un hogar sean contados. Todos los encuestadores del Censo recibirán capacitación sobre 
protocolos de distanciamiento social. Siguen todas las pautas utilizando equipo de protección personal.

ENCUESTA POSTERIOR A LA ENUMERACIÓN SE REALIZARÁ DEL 23 DE SEPTIEMBRE AL 22 DE DICIEMBRE: Después 
de que un hogar ya haya completado el Censo 2020, los encuestadores visitarán un número selecto de hogares como parte 
del Censo. Recopilarán la siguiente información:

• Residentes actuales de la unidad de vivienda.
• Las personas que viven en el hogar que pueden o no haber estado allí el 1 de abril (Día del Censo).
• Personas que se mudaron de la casa entre el 1 de abril y el momento de la entrevista.

Todos los encuestadores del Censo tienen credenciales de identificación oficiales que incluyen su nombre, fotografía, una 
marca especial del Departamento de Comercio de EE. UU. y una fecha de vencimiento. Tenga cuidado con las personas 
que se hacen pasar por empleados del Censo. Los empleados del Censo no pedirán su número de Seguro Social completo, 
dinero o donaciones, ni números de banco o tarjeta de crédito.

On June 16, 2020 Governor Pritzker signed a law that gives all recent 
voters in Illinois the ability to vote by mail in the November 3, 2020 Pres-
idential Election. This opportunity came about because of the ongoing 
COVID-19 pandemic. The legislation also expands early voting hours at 
permanent polling places, improves the signature verification process 
and makes election day a state  holiday.

According to the Cook County Clerk, any registered suburban Cook 
County voter may request a mail ballot by filling out an application at 
www.cookcountyclerk.com web site. To complete the application, you 
will need:

• your driver’s license or state ID number;
• the last four digits of your Social Security Number;
• the address where you would like your ballot mailed; and
• an email address.

The Village of Stickney front office has paper application that you can fill out and mail into the Cook County Clerk’s office.

For voters who return their applications early, ballots will be mailed out starting on September 24, 2020, and the voter should 
receive them no later than October 5, 2020. Additional information concerning Vote by Mail is available at the Cook County 
Clerk’s web site. If you have questions, you may contact them at (312) 603-0906 or email clerk.yarbrough@cookcountyil.gov.

From the Desk of Village Clerk

AUDREY MCADAMS

Actualizar

Vote by Mail
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On June 24, 2020, the Zoning Board met to discuss a text amendment petitioned by Hawthorne 
Race Track. Hawthorne petitioned to be zoned as a Rasino, which is a horse track that includes 
casino gambling. On June 30, 2020, the Village Board met and unanimously passed a text amend-
ment based on the Zoning Board’s recommendation. This text amendment will allow Hawthorne 
Race Track to include casino gambling.

This project will bring much economic development into our Village. Hotels, restaurants, and other 
retail outlets are just some of the economic developments in the plans. This development will result 

in increased tax revenue to our Village, as well as beautify the area. Also, the creation of over 1,000 jobs as a result of the 
influx of retailers and establishments opening in our Village.

Mayor Jeff Walik and the Board of Trustees are eager to work with the incoming businesses and retailers coming to our Vil-
lage, as well as continuing to work with the Carey Family (Hawthorne Race Track). This endeavor becoming a reality has been 
long awaited and we would like to congratulate the Carey Family on over 110 years in business in the Village of Stickney and 
being the oldest horse track in the State of Illinois.

Hoping everyone is healthy and well. Everyone in the Village of Stickney, Mayor Jeff Walik, the Trust-
ees, Police Dept, Fire Dept, and Public Works are working to provide the services and festivities we 
have come to enjoy, while ensuring your health and safety. I would like to welcome our new Police 
Chief, James Sassetti to our Stickney family, also congratulations to Frank Figueroa, Deputy Police 
Chief. Congratulations to all the 2020 Graduates. We have some upcoming events, August 22nd, 
paper shredding paper and disposing of electronics at the Pavilion at 41st and Ridgeland from 9:00 
a.m. to noon. Sept. 19th will be our Pet Fest at the Pavilion at 41st and Ridgeland from 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 

p.m. There will be animals there for adoption. Our Pumpkin Patch is scheduled for Oct. 16th from 6:30 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. at 
Haley Park, 40th and Grove Ave, and Haunted Hayride, Oct. 17th at 43rd and Ridgeland from 6:30 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. If anyone 
would like to volunteer for either event, especially to be in an act for Haunted Hayride, please contact me, Mary Hrejsa or 
Lea Torres at the Village of Stickney. We always appreciate our volunteers. Our Christmas Senior party (location TBD) is Dec. 
5th from 11:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. The children Christmas party (location TBD) Dec 5th from 2:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. Pet pictures 
with Santa scheduled for Dec. 12th from 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m. at the Public Works building. 

Everything is tentative, and masks and social distancing will be required.

From the Desk of 
Trustee

SAM SAVOPOULOS 

From the Desk of 
Trustee

MARY HREJSA 

The annual Veterans Day commemorative ceremony will take place on Wednesday, 

November 11, 2020 at 11:00 a.m. You are invited to participate in this ceremony at 

the Veteran’s Memorial Monument site located at 39th and Ridgeland. We will give you 

more details closer to the event on the procedures we will be taking to observe social 

distancing.
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I hope everyone is staying safe 
and healthy during this Covid19 
pandemic which is running 
rampant through our country. 
Please make sure to keep fol-
lowing all CDC guidelines, keep 
social distancing, wash your 

hands  frequently and wear facemasks in public. If we all 
do our part, we will beat this terrible virus. Again, it is all 
up to us!

I would like to give a shout out to the wonderful women 
that kept and keep our village running smoothly especial-
ly recently during these trying times. The front office staff 
was here during the shutdown to help resident’s needs. 
Maria handles all the water, Darlene handles the permits, 
Linda is our senior liaison and the newest member of the 
team Marcella, handles licensing and real estate. They all 
work the front window at the Village hall as well and do a 
fantastic job. 

In the back of Village hall is Beth Lukas. Beth is one of the 
hardest working persons I know. She was here every day 
along with the front office staff during the shutdown. Beth 
is the Administrative Assistant to the Mayor and Trustees. 
She also helps Police, Fire, and Public Works. She handles 
employee health insurance, risk management, tree board, 
50-50 sidewalk program, schedules bands for Music in 
the Park and Family Day and many, many other things that 
are too numerous to write. Thank you Beth for all you do!

There are other wonderful women that work here at the 
Village, from elected officials to police and fire. We should 
all let them know that each one of them is an important 
part of this community and appreciate their commitment 
and dedication to the Village of Stickney. Thank you all.

I would like to thank the mayor, Public Works and our First 
Responders for their tireless efforts during the pandemic 
and the troubling times we had in our area on May 31st 
and beyond to make sure that our Village and residents 
were safe.

St Pius X Catholic Church is open for mass on Saturdays 
at 4:00 p.m. and Sunday at 8:00 a.m. & 10:30 a.m. Also, 
a daily mass at 8:00 a.m. Monday-Tuesday & Thursday- 
Friday. Strict guidelines are in place to enter and there is 
limited seating. 

I have been part of a planning committee to redesign 
our existing website. The new website will be live at 
the time this newsletter drops. Be sure to check it out at     
www.villageofstickney.com. 

Have a great Fall and please stay safe!

From the Desk of 
Trustee

TIM KAPOLNEK 

Village of Stickney  
Tree Ordinances:

Planting trees on public 
property: A permit is 
necessary to plant a 
tree on 

any public parkway. Applications 
for permits are available through 
the building department. All 
applications are approved 
by the Tree Board and 
Village Supervisor.

A permit is necessary for 
removing a tree on private 
property if it exceeds eight feet 
in height. Tree removal services 
on private property must be duly licensed and 
bonded. Property owners are responsible for the 
disposal of trees that have been removed from 
private property.

The following trees are not 
allowed to be planted in the 
Village of Stickney

1) Ailanthus-Tree of Heaven

2) Morus-Mulberry

3) Catalpa-Catalpa 

4) Muclura-Osage Orange

5) Populus-Poplar; Cottonwood

6) Salix-Willow

7) Acer negundo-Box Elder 

8) Ulmus (chinensis)–Chinese Elm 

9) Ulmus American Moline-Moline Elm

10) Ulmus Americana-American

11) Populu Nigra Italica-Lombard Poplar

12) Ash of any kind

Please refer to Municode.com for all 
other tree ordinances.

Tree Lottery: There will be 
a tree lottery for Village 
residents. Applications will be 
available during the month of 
September at the Village Hall 
or on the Village website at  
www.villageofstickney.com. Information regarding 
the type of trees and quantity will be available with 
the application. Winners of the lottery will 
be notified after Labor Day and trees will be 
planted at the end of September or early October.

From the Desk of Trustee

MITCH  
MILENKOVIC 
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2020 has become a very difficult year. Hope-

fully all are in good health. We are hoping to 

have our fall and winter activities. We are going 

ahead with planning our events.

ALL EVENTS ARE TENTATIVE:

Our Pet Fest will be on September 19th at the Pavilion at 41st and Rid-
geland from 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m.

Our Halloween Pumpkin Patch is scheduled for Friday, October 
16th 6:30 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. at Haley Park RESIDENTS ONLY 

Our Haunted Hayride is scheduled for Saturday, October 17th from 
6:30 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. at 41st and Ridgeland. This event is open to every-
one and a small fee will be charged.

Our Christmas Programs are RESIDENTS ONLY scheduled for De-
cember 5th Seniors from 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. The Children’s Party is 
from 2:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m.

Pet Photos with Santa are December 12th 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m. at 
the DPW building. RESIDENTS ONLY

We will have flyers available as we get closer to the event.

I would like to talk about the Stickney Police Department. I first moved to Stickney fifty-one years ago. 

The Village residents were mostly Bohemian. The Police Department was made up of all men, white men. Thirty-two 

years-ago I was approached to be a female Reserve Officer and translator for the department. It was a great and 

scary opportunity for me. I went back to school, Morton College and received my Associates Degree in Law Enforce-

ment. I wanted to be the best at what I do. The reason I am telling this story is because the Stickney Police Depart-

ment has come a long way. We have a very diverse department. We have more Spanish speaking officers and women 

police officers. In fact, we have our first female Corporal this year. 

This diversity allows for a better community. The Stickney Police Officers work well with our residents. They uphold 

the law as well as help the families, children, and people who live in Stickney

We were fortunate not to have any riots here. I thank the Mayor and Police Chief for their commitment to maintaining 

a great Village. It takes a lot of work and continued support from everyone. It shows what a great village we are, and 

an excellent place to live!

From the Desk of 
Trustee

LEA TORRES
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First, I must express how humbled and honored I am to be here. The Stickney Police Department 
is a great organization with a long and esteemed history that I am proud to now be a part of. I have 
been in law enforcement for over twenty-five years and during that tenure, I am fortunate to have 
served in many different assignments, units and task forces. I am a strong advocate for community 
policing initiatives and have built and grown successful programs. It’s my intention to broaden our 
community policing initiatives and involve the community on a larger scale.

Since being appointed, I have conducted a top to bottom evaluation of the police department. As 
a result of that assessment, I have made some organizational modifications to increase operational efficiency. The Stickney 
Police Department has added a second Deputy Chief. One Deputy Chief is responsible for administrative functions and the 
second Deputy Chief will be responsible for operational functions. By delegating resources, we can operate more effective-
ly thus providing enhanced services to the community. We have made numerous technological strides in a short period of 
time. The Stickney Police Department is now on the Ring Neighbors App thus giving us an additional technology resource in 
seeking and disseminating information to and from the community. The Ring Video Doorbell lets you see, hear and speak to 
people from your phone, tablet, or select Echo Devices. You do not have to have a Ring Doorbell to have the App. We have 
increased our social media footprint which in turn provides the community with an increased stream of real time information. 
Like us on Facebook at Stickney Police Department to be connected.

As we enter into the fall season, it is anticipated that schools are going to re-open. There-
fore, the police department will increase its presence and traffic enforcement initiatives 
around area schools. Remember, Stickney Village Ordinance Sec. 14-52 prohibits us-
ing alleys as thoroughfares so please drive safely and utilize the adjacent 
streets around schools to drop off and pickup children. We are still in the 
midst of the COVID-19 pandemic; the CDC identifies social distancing 
and the wearing of face masks as one of the key ways to stop the 
spread of the virus so please continue to follow these recommen-
dations. Also, due to COVID-19, our officers continue to work based 
on a modified response plan so we recommend residents utilize our 
report by email service for non-emergency police reports. To file a 
non-emergency police report, send an email to: fileareport@stickney-
police.com and include your name, address, the type of situation you are reporting and attach photos (if applicable). An offi-
cer will contact you with a report number and solicit any follow-up information if required. Please DO NOT utilize this service 
for emergency situations, call 911 for all emergencies.

I look forward to meeting and interacting with residents and upcoming Village events. However, in the meantime, please feel 
free to call me at 708-788-2131 ext. 211 or email me at: James.sassetti@stickneypolice.com if I can be of any assistance. Stay 
safe and be well.

From the Desk of 
Police Chief

JAMES SASSETTI
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Document Shredding and Small 
Electronics Recycling Day
On Saturday, August 22nd, the Village along 
with Waste Management will be sponsoring 
a Document Shredding and Small Electron-
ics Recycling Event from 9:00 a.m. to Noon 

at 41st and Ridgeland Avenue. Waste Management will provide locked 
containers that will be used for the documents. We will have volunteers 
on site to assist you in depositing your documents into the locked contain-
ers. The containers will be hauled away by Waste Management and they will 
provide a certificate confirming that all documents have been shredded. THIS EVENT IS FOR RESIDENTS ONLY. 

Waste Management  
Fall/Winter  

Observed Holidays
Labor Day • Thanksgiving Day

Christmas Day • New Years Day

When your collection falls on or after one of 
these holidays, your service will be delayed  

one day during that week only.

Snow Removal - What Happens  
When It Snows?
1)  First, main streets and main intersections are plowed and salt-

ed. This would include Ridgeland, Oak Park, 40th, 41st, 42nd, 
43rd, 44th and 45th streets

2) Next all North and South streets and 40th place will be cleared
3)  Public facilities which will include the parking area for business-

es along Pershing Road
4) Parks and Bus stops
5)  We do not do any snow removal on Pershing Road because it’s 

a state route

When snowfall measures two inches or more you must follow the 
snow removal signs posted at the beginning and towards the end 
of your block. Snow Removal hours are from 8:00 a.m. – 11:00 p.m.

Public Works cannot be called to clear private property or drive-
ways, and we are not responsible for rollover snow on driveways 
or sidewalks from snowplowing.

Please be courteous to your neighbors and motorists; DO NOT 
SHOVEL SNOW BACK INTO THE STREETS. THIS IS DANGER-
OUS AND CAN CAUSE ACCIDENTS AND IT’S AGAINST THE 
LAW. YOU WILL BE SUBJECT TO A FINE. 

From the Desk of
Village Supervisor

JOE LOPEZ

Leaf Pick Up
Leaf Pick up will begin the last week of October 
through December on Mondays and Tuesdays only. 
Leaves should be placed loose along the curb in 
front of residents’ home. This pick up is for leaves 
only - do not add any other kind of yard waste ma-
terials such as grass clippings, branches, flowers or 
any other kind of vegetation.

Follow the street sweeping signs on your block.
Monday: The North and West side (even side)
Tuesday: The South and East side (odd side)

Vehicles may not be parked from 8:00 a.m.-5:00 p.m. 
or until all the leaves are picked up on your block. 
All violators will be ticketed and possibly towed at 
 owner’s expense.

Please note, this is a separate program from the yard 
waste disposal. If you still choose to bag your leaves 
they must be put out on your yard waste pick-up day. 
Leaves cannot be burned in the Village.
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Outdoor-Fall Fire Safety Tips
•  Clear your roof and gutters of unnecessary buildup of debris, such as pine 

needles and leaves.
•  Keep Fire Pits at least 15 feet away from any structure and keep either a fire 

extinguisher, bucket of water or garden hose nearby. After you are finished 
put the fire out completely with water. 

There is nothing more important than the safety of your family. Everyone in your home needs to know how to behave responsibly to 
reduce the likelihood of experiencing a fire. However, because fires can start at any time without warning, it is also very important 
that the members of your household know how to react in the event of a fire. It’s a good idea to review fire prevention and safety 
tips with your family every fall, and several other times throughout the year.

The members of the Stickney Fire Department have more than ever before risen to the occasion of  
providing service to our residents during the time of this pandemic. They put their lives at risk daily 
and continue to provide care with professionalism. We truly appreciate those residents and organiza-
tions that have recognized our service in a kind word, social media post or a delivered meal or treat.  
I am proud to be part of the Stickney Fire Department. Be safe and be well, we will all get through this  
together.

From the Desk of 
Fire Chief

JEFFREY BOYAJIAN 

Safetymatters

COVID-19
While we are still dealing with the effects of the COVID-19 there 
are certain things you can do to protect yourselves and your 
loved ones.

• Know how COVID-19 spreads 
• Wash your hands often
•  Avoid close contact-social distance-at least 6 feet of  

distance between yourself and others
•  Cover your mouth and nose with a cloth face cover  

when around others
• Cover coughs and sneezes
•  Clean and disinfect frequently touched surfaces at least 

daily
• Monitor your health daily

For more information, please go to:  
cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/prevent-getting-sick/prevention 
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EXCESS/OVERFLOWING GARBAGE AND RECYCLING: 

Besides causing all sorts of health and environmental issues, overflowing gar-
bage is a public nuisance and eye sore. Everyone wants to live and visit places 
that are fresh, clean and healthy.

The Village of Stickney has “no side garbage, closed lid procedure”. Closed lid 
means your garbage bin must be shut completely. If your bin is over-flowing and you 
have extra garbage left at the side of your bin you are at risk of receiving a ticket. If 
you have too much garbage and your can is overflowing then you could be required 
to purchase a second garbage can. This applies to recycle cans as well.

FALL/WINTER CLEANING:

Inspections for upkeep and maintenance of your property will continue throughout the winter months weather permitting. 
Make sure you clean up any accumulation of junk, debris or litter on private property. Do not store wood or lumber on the 
ground. It must be kept stored at least 10” off the ground. Be sure to keep the area clean around your garbage and recycling 
cans. I have seen tires put out for garbage pick-up. Waste Management and our Public Works will not pick up tires. Tires must 
be disposed of at your own expense. Do not store tires on your property.

RODENTS

There are many things that you can do to avoid having a problem with rodents. Rats are attract-
ed to dog feces, so it is important to clean up after your dog. Do not leave any dog or cat food 

outdoors. Bird feeding is allowed but must be contained in approved bird feeders and not 
thrown on the ground. Do not put out corn feed or peanuts, pieces of bread for the squir-
rels or any other animals. Rats will travel long distances to feed on these types of food.

Always keep your garbage contained and not in plastic bags outside of the container. 
Contact Village Hall if you need a second garbage container. You can purchase one for 
$75. If you suspect a rodent problem on your property, call the Village Hall, we will record 

the problem, and then notify Environmental Health. 

In the past there have been issues with raccoons, skunks, and even coyotes. Most of the time 
they’re just passing through. Keep in mind that unless these animals are living on your property 

there is not much that can be done. Keeping your property clean of debris, and garbage contained will help avoid such 
problems.

ATTENTION DOG OWNERS:

All cats and dogs must be registered in town and should have current 
vaccinations. Current Village tags and vaccination tags must be visible 
at all times.

From the Desk of
Village Ordinance Control Officer

ARTURO TERRAZAS
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The fireworks show will be on  
Sunday, September 6 at 9:00 p.m. at Veteran’s Memorial Park.  

Please wear face masks and maintain social distancing.  
Parking will be available in the field by the Ball Park at 4200 Ridgeland Ave. 

Fireworks sponsored by Koppers, Stickney, Illinois

Vehicle stickers and pet tag sales has been extended through  
Monday, August 31st, 2020

Vehicle stickers must be displayed by September 1st. Late fees are an 

additional $20.00 per vehicle. Your pet must have a current rabies vaccine 

number and expiration date in order to obtain a pet license. Late fees are 

an additional $5.00 per pet.

We will be open on Saturday, August 22, 2020 from 9:00a.m.-3:00p.m.

The Village Hall re-opened on June 3rd with modified hours from 9:00a.m.-

3:00p.m. Monday-Friday. This allows extra time to thoroughly disinfect and 

clean at the end of each day with the safety of our employees and patrons remaining the number one priority. We will 

continue to be open with modified hours through the end of August and will reassess things at that time.

Village Fall/Winter Holiday Schedule
The Village Hall and Public Works will be closed for business on the following holidays.

Labor Day – Monday, September 7

Columbus Day – Monday, October 12

Veterans Day – Wednesday, November 11

Thanksgiving Day, Thursday, November 26

Day after Thanksgiving – Friday, November 27

Christmas Eve – Thursday, December 24

Christmas Day - Friday, December 25

Fireworks



Halloween Pumpkin Patch 
Friday, October 16, 6:30 PM-8:30 PM 

Haley Park, 41st and Grove

Haunted Hayride
 Saturday, October 17, 6:30 PM-8:30 PM 

43rd and Ridgeland

Document Shredding And Small Electronic Recycling – Residents Only
Saturday, August 22 - 9:00 AM – 12:00 PM at 41st and Ridgeland

Fireworks Show 
Sunday, September 6 - 9:00 PM – 43rd and Ridgeland

Pet Fest 
Saturday, September 19, 1:00 PM-3:00 PM – 41st and Ridgeland

All Events are Tentative in Case the Current Status of Phase 4 Changes Due to Covid19

VILLAGE EVENTS

SAVE DATE

Christmas Parties – Residents Only
Saturday, December 5 

Seniors – 11:00 AM-1:00 PM
Children – 2:00 PM-4:00 PM
Location to be determined

Pet Photos With Santa – Residents Only
Saturday, December 12, 1:00 PM-3:00 PM – Public Works Building 

We’re on the Web
www.villageofstickney.com

Village of Stickney
6533 W. Pershing Road
Stickney, Illinois 60402-4048
Tel: 708-749-4400
Fax: 708-749-4451
contact_us@villageofstickney.com
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